SNP ignored bridge ice warnings
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The SNP ignored warnings about ice build-up during the planning of the
Queensferry Crossing, and now face a race against time to install them before
next winter.

Shocking parliamentary responses have revealed that the SNP government were
warned about the risk presented to the Queensferry Crossing from ice build-up
on the cables.

In addition, the responses show that installation of the essential ice
sensors on the bridge will cost taxpayers £430,000, and that motorists will
have to wait at least 6 months for the sensors to be supplied.

These revelations were contained within written answers to Dean Lockhart,
Scottish Conservative shadow business and transport secretary.

In the responses, the SNP government have admitted to knowing about the
potential for falling ice on the Queensferry Crossing but decided that the
issue would be best addressed by “weather forecasting”.

A further response states that the cost of the ice sensors is approximately
£430,000 and that the sensors will take at least 6 months to be supplied.
This means that motorists will not be protected from falling ice for the rest
of this winter, and the SNP faces a race against time to install them before
next winter.

As a result of ice falling from the bridge this winter, several cars were hit
when crossing the bridge. This caused the closure of the bridge for two days
causing transport chaos and severely impacting motorists and businesses.

Dean Lockhart, Scottish Conservative shadow business and transport secretary
said:

“It really beggars belief that the SNP government chose to rely on ‘weather
forecasting’ to ensure the safety of motorists.

“Now the SNP faces a race against time to get these essential ice sensors
into place — at a significant cost to the taxpayer.

“Despite the SNP’'s massive fanfare, this bridge has been beset by problems
and snagging since it opened.

“The SNP clearly rushed to get this bridge finished and put the safety of
commuters a distant second.”
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